
I oppose this bill. The composition of the Board of Forestry should not be under consideration right now. This topic was one of the 
elements of both timber and environmental initiative petitions that were clearly set aside when the Private Forest Accord was struck 
in February 2020. The Legislature supported by passing Senate Bill 1602, and it should continue that support by not pursuing this 
issue while the Private Forest Accord negotiations are ongoing. 


